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. 
S.B. 2067 

RELATING TO MOTOR VEHICLE SUN SCREENING DEVICES 
 

Senate Committee on Transportation 
 
The Department of Transportation opposes this bill to eliminate the minimum light 
transmittance requirement for side windows that are to the rear of the driver and for the 
rear window which are necessary for safe driving visibility.  
 
A minimum of 35% light transmittance is already a compromise of the Federal Motor 
Vehicle Safety Standard of 70%, which was established after extensive research. 
Removing the 35% minimum requirement will result in the installation of very low 
transmittance tint, which can further compromise visibility and safety, especially at night.  
 
Manufacturers install three mirrors in new vehicles to maximize visibility for the driver. 
The use of three mirrors minimizes the hazard of mirror blind spots, but even with three 
mirrors which may be enhanced with small convex mirrors, blind spots exist, and it is 
wise to use a head check before changing lanes.  Allowing dark tint on the rear side 
windows will decrease side visibility and increase the potential for a crash with a vehicle 
in the mirror blind spot. 
 
Visibility through side windows is also helpful when parking, even if a rear-view camera is 
installed.  Rear view cameras differ in capabilities.  Some cameras may only show a 90-
degree field of view, while others may have up to a 120-degree view.  In either case, they 
are limited to the rear of the vehicle; no information about the side of the vehicle is 
provided.  
 
Placing very dark tint on the windows noted in this bill will make it easier to conceal 
criminal activity, such as an abduction, that is taking place in a vehicle.  It may also put 
law enforcement officers at higher risk when they cannot see through the rear and rear 
side windows of a vehicle that they pull over.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
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Comments:  

I fully support this bill. 

Richard J Janik, MD 
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